<u>Paroisse de Saint Sauveur</u> <u>Minutes of the Douzaine Meeting held in the Douzaine Room at the Community</u> <u>Centre on Monday 23rd June 2025 at 7pm</u>

	Centre on Monday 25 June 222	
	(ID) B Murray (BM) Mr S	
resent	Mrs S Watson (SW), Mrs Janette Riley (JR) J Brache (JB), R Murray (RM), Mr S Gibbs (SG) and Mr C Weldon (CW) Mr P Connolly (PC) (Constable presiding and Douzenier) Mr. J Gillson (JG) (Constable and Douzenier).	
n attendance	M Kerrigan (MK) Parish Secretary was present to record the minutes.	
Apologies	Mrs K Fooks (KF), Mr T Clipstone (TC)	
	the the Constable	
Minutes of Meeting held on 19 th May 2025	The minutes were agreed and signed by the Constable.	
Matters Arising	MTG Adventure Walk MTG had asked the Constables for permission to put up signs along the route of the Adventure Walk they wished to set up which would starting at the Community Centre and moving through the lanes and Green Lanes of St Saviours. Subject to them requesting the relevant permissions from land owners and the Planning Department the Douzaine had no objection to this. Installation of Fibre Broadband It was noted that for the time being installation was still free and it was agreed that the Constables Office should apply for the basic package.	
Data Protection	There was nothing to report.	
Data Protection		
Any other business	PG had received a complaint regarding the state of the green lane at Ruette des Marette which had become rutted with large vehicle tires over the winter. It was agreed to write to Traffic and Highways asking them to clear and level of the lane to make it usable again.	PC/JG
	ID Cards SG identified that the ID cards for many of the Douzeniers and Constables were no longer in date and that these should be renewed. It was agreed that all should forward a current photo to the Constables Office so that new ID cards could be made.	PC
	Parish Flag JR advised that she had received a complaint regarding the state of the Parish Flag. It was noted that a replacement was due to be put up.	ח
	Parish Tour by Deputies Garry Collins (a new States Deputy) asked if the Parish would welcome a tour of the Douzaine by the newly elected Deputies. It was agreed that the Douzain	of ne

	would agree to this but not until Committee roles had been allocated to the new Deputies.	
	Douzenier PC advised the meeting that Sophie Roughsedge had returned to St Saviours Parish and would be interested in joining the Douzaine. Many remembered her from her earlier time on the Douzaine and would welcome her back.	
	Camp de L'Eglise It was noted that a parishioner had complained about the state of an oak tree on this lane which was planted on parish land. The tree was thought to be top heavy and hanging over the road. It was agreed to investigate further to assess the level of urgency.	JB/SW/JR
	Community Centre Lease with MTG It was noted that the Constables (on behalf of the Parish) had been asked to enter into a sub-lease with the Community Centre and MTG. It was noted that a meeting with the Parish legal advisors the Community Centre and the Douzaine was to take place shortly and that any decision should wait until the outcome of that meeting before signing the lease.	
	Stream Inspection It was noted during recent stream inspections that the areas had become very overgrown and in some cases quite dangerous. All were advised not to go alone, dress appropriately and risk assess before continuing. If stream areas are not being managed appropriately owners should be notified.	
	Hedge Inspections It was noted that some of the lanes where cuttings and seeds were being left that grass and weeds were growing up from the base of the hedges and in particular the Rue des Cinq Verges was becoming narrower by the year. It was agreed to write to Highways sending photos of the area and it was further agreed to bring this to the next Constables Meeting so that it could be addressed by all Parishes.	1
Next meeting	The next meeting is to be held on Monday 28 TH July 2025	
	The meeting closed at 8.35pm.	

Paul J. Call 1/28/7/25